HB 1031 -- STATE LICENSE FEE OFFICES
SPONSOR: Gunby

This bill makes changes regarding license bureau fee office hours
in counties of the third classification. Fee offices are required
to maintain business hours on a least one evening per month until
7:00 p.m., or in the alternative, maintain business hours on either
Saturday or Sunday from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. at least once per
month.

This bill has an effective date of January 1, 2024.

This bill is similar to HB 2622 (2020).



